Dear all
 
Just a reminder that to avail of the very cheap tickets (£7.50 return) on the Belfast-Dublin Civil Partnership Train on this Saturday 5th December, departing at 12.35pm, persons need to book their ticket individually on-line at Translink.co.uk, ie 72 hours before travel ie by noon on Wednsday 2nd. Otherwise, persons can still buy tickets on the day, at the station, at the special offer price of £15 return.
 
Saturday 5th is the 4th anniversary of the date when Civil Partnership legislation came into effect in Northern Ireland/UK. For the past four years couples from the South have been coming North to obtain UK Civil partnership, but are returning empty handed as their Civil Partnerships are not recognised in the Republic of Ireland, a predicament shared by UK residents who move to the Republic. The Civil Partnership Train will run as the Irish Minister for Justice is about to introduce to the Dail (on this Thursday) weaker Civil Partnership legislation in the Republic than is provided in Northern Ireland. 
 
The Civil Partnership Train will remind the Irish Government that the Belfast/Good Friday Agreement is a two-way street, and that it has not delivered on its commitment in the Agreement to the protection of human rights in the Republic, at a level at least equivalent to that in NI. The Civil Partnership Train is inspired by the Belfast to Dublin ‘Contraceptive train’ of 1971 and the ‘Peace train’ of 1989. Supporters include Revd Chris Hudson (ex-Peace Train), Senator David Norris and Senator Dominic Halligan (Irish Labour party). 
 
FLYER attached, please circulate
 
Objectives of the Civil Partnership Train are:
 
IMPLEMENT fully the Good Friday Agreement in the Republic of Ireland. We call on the Irish Government to live up to its commitment to provide “at least an equivalent level of protection of human rights as will pertain in Northern Ireland”. 
UPGRADE the Civil Partnership Bill.  It should be amended to provide parenting rights for gay and lesbian couples equal with those in Northern Ireland.
INCLUDE in the Bill recognition of widowed same-sex partners who obtained their Civil Partnership overseas or in Northern Ireland since 2005.  
STOP the proposed amendment to the Bill for an anti-gay opt-out on the grounds of ‘Christian Conscience’. The proposed opt-out was not conceded in Northern Ireland. 
 
